Pingelly

SHIRE OPENING
HoOURSs

8.30am to 4.30pm
Weekdays (closed
Public Holidays)
Licensing Closes 4pm
NEXT COUNCIL
MEETINGS
19 August 2020
Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

Tip HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm
Saturday - Monday

PooL HoOuRs
Currently closed

Reopening November
2020

RANGER
CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days
Ph: 0459 678 154
WASTE
COLLECTION
Every Tuesday
RECYCLING
DATES

11 August and
25 August

our Shire News

CARAVAN PARK MASTER PLAN

The Shire of Pingelly is inviting comment on
a draft Masterplan for the Pingelly Caravan
Park. This Plan establishes a clear vision
and high-level ambition for the future of the
Park.

The full Plan is attached to the Shire News.
In brief, the proposal includes:
e An upgrade to the Park to

include a total of 22 sites, with a
mix of powered, unpowered, '
drive through, camping and chalet sites
e An additional exit point to the north west of the Park
e Upgraded ablutions and camp kitchen area
e A recreation/play area to the north east of the Park
e Provision for a total of 5 chalets, with two to be developed initially
e Detailed consideration of landscaping requirements

e Visitor parking spaces

The Plan is not a detailed design, and doesn’t represent specific funding or staging
commitments. Rather, it establishes a roadmap to guide future improvements.
Delivery of the Masterplan would be progressed over a number of years, through
seeking external funding for major stages, and also through Council’s annual
budgeting process.

We are now seeking submissions on the draft Plan to inform the final design.
Submissions will close on Friday 28 August 2020.

GO LOCAL FIRST CAMPAIGN LAUNCHED

The Council of Small Business
Organisations Australia has
launched the GO LOCAL FIRST
campaign to help local businesses
get back on their feet following the
peak of COVID-19 in Western
Australia. When local businesses
thrive, the community thrives and
the economy prospers. To support
this important message the Shire
will be featuring a ‘Local Heroes’
segment across its website, social
and print media to showcase our
local businesses.

To be involved get in touch with

Sam Kempton, Community
Development Officer, 9887 1066



https://douglas.qld.gov.au/download/community_engagement/180817_Mossman_Pool_Consultation_Report_2_2.pdf
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ARE YOU SUBSCRIBED TO SHIRE NEwS?

You can receive a colour copy of the Shire News directly to your email inbox each
week by contacting the Shire Office, 9887 1066 or admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Alternatively, the Shire News is also available to view from the Shire of Pingelly’s
website.

The retaining wall at the northern entry to
the Pingelly Railway Station was
completed last week, after an amazing
day's work by local volunteers and
contractors!

This project is tip of the iceberg for the ,
Friends of Pingelly Railway Station Inc#® =~
which embarked on a journey 5 years ago
to ensure the building remains in the social &
and community fabric of Pingelly. \

The retaining wall project was funded by
the Shire's 2019/20 Community Grant
Scheme.
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